

CHESTERFIELD INLET, NUNAVUT X0C 0B0 PHONE (867) 898-9951 FAX (867) 898-9108

January 13, 2017

Andrew Nakashuk Chairperson Nunavut Planning Commission P.O. Box 1797 Iqaluit, NU. XOA OHO

Dear Chairperson Nakashuk,

As you are aware the Nunavut Association of Municipalities requested that the Thompson electric transmission corridor be placed back on the plan. The mayors met with you and also requested that this project be placed back on the plan. I have requested that your staff supply us with the current plan map to ensure the roads and the corridor have been recognized and have not received anything as of now.

The communities have completed over 50% of the road from Chesterfield Inlet to Rankin Inlet. The road between Baker Lake and Chesterfield Inlet has been started inline line with corridor plan, which means that they already exist.

There are other issues that we cannot address in the NPC time frame

Thanking you for attention to this important matter in advance, and we look forward to your reply.

Sincerely

Hamlet of Chesterfield Inlet